Freedom of Information Act 2000 - Hansom Taxis Ltd 
Your request for information has now been considered. 

You asked:
1, Did [xxxx] have a PATS training course place booking for himself. Any proof/clarification of records with PATS training (emails bookings etc.)

2, Did [xxxx] come to attend or attended a PATS training course on 9th February 2017.
3, If yes, please disclose (clarify) name of organisation under which [xxxx] was booked onto this course on 9th February 2017.

4, As Hansom Taxis Ltd is no longer on PATS PAN 1158 framework, does [xxxx] work for/operates or manages any other taxi establishment currently on PATS framework.

5, If yes, please provide me names of those establishments. 

6, [xxxx] has also made witness statements in support to obtain court order. Please confirm if [xxxx] has anything to do with current PAN 1158 PATS framework on behalf of any other taxi company or a sole taxi operator.

7, Please disclose if [xxxx] (owner of Gee Gee Taxis) is operating with any assistance from [xxxx] or [xxxx] or from Hansom Taxis Ltd offices, landlines 01162333 333 taxis bearing Hansom roof signs or door stickers, any other known resources.

Answer: 

In respect of the named individuals and events described above, the Council considers this to meet the definition of personal data set out in the Data Protection Act 1998 (“DPA”) 

The Council also considers that this personal data if held is being processed for the purposes of licensing and related matters and not for disclosure to the wider world, which is how any disclosure under the Act must be viewed. 
Such disclosure if made would be a breach of the First DPA principle – that of fair and lawful processing and also a breach of the Second DPA principle, that of processing for specified and not-incompatible purposes. 

On that basis, the Council applies the exemption provisions of Section 40 (2) of the Act-Personal Information. No disclosure of requested details regarding named individuals will thus be made.

For your information this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000.  

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


